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Dear Mr Miller 
 
Thank you for your email requesting information under the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000. Your request for information has now been considered and the information 
requested is enclosed.  
 
We will respond to each of your questions in turn; 
 
1. Can you confirm the dates of any appointment of Eric Moonman at City 

University... whether he was paid and part or full time.   
 

Eric Moonman has worked at City University since he first started teaching on 
Health management MSc in 1990 
 

2. Given that the press references cited in my original query cover the period from 
1994-2005, please can you confirm if the Visiting Professor title and the 
department covers all of this period. 

 
I can confirm this is the case although the specific name of the department has 
varied over time according to minor structural changes. 

 
3. Lastly, can you let me know what role Eric Moonman performed/performs at City 

and to whom he reports/is line managed.   
 

I can confirm the role undertaken by Eric Moonman is an honorary visiting 
Professor.  He reports to Professor Abdul Roudsari.   

 
4. Does he teach, lead seminars, contribute to research etc.  And what is the 

subject he teaches on.   
 

Not at present.  He advises the academic staff on a needs-be basis on Health 
related subjects. 
 

 
5. It would help to have copies of letters of appointment and a note of the 

classes/options/lecture titles in which Eric Moonman has been involved. 
 

We would consider any letters of appointment to be personal information and as 
such is exempt from release under section 40 of the Freedom of Information Act..  
We would determine it is not in the public interest to release this information. 
 



 
If you have a complaint about the handling of your enquiry then please contact the 
Head of Information Compliance & Policy at  
 
By Post  Head of Information Compliance & Policy 
 City University London 
 Northampton Square 
 London 
 EC1V 0HB 
 
By Telephone 020 7040 4000 
 
By Email   foi@city.ac.uk 
 
If after contacting City University you are not happy with the outcome, you also have 
a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner:  
 
By Post  Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow   
Cheshire   
SK9 5AF  

 
By Telephone 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Andrew Kinglake 
Head of Information Compliance & Policy 


